
2022 VFD Annual Report 
 

Fire Number Personnel Hours 
   Trinity Center 9 20:26 
   Coffee Creek 5 49:45 
   Annex 2 8:30 
Total 16 78:41 
   
Medicals   
   Trinity Center 22 99:46 
   Coffee Creek 13 71:17 
   Annex 11 47:33 
Total 46 218:36 
   
MVAs   
   Trinity Center 2 6:54 
   Coffee Creek 4 46:36 
   Annex 3 10:02 
Total 9 63:32 
   
Other 4 5:55 
   
Totals 75 366:44 
   
Training   
   Fire 31 339:50 
   Medical 13 135:40 
   FEAT 12 151:08 
Total 56 626:38 
   
FEAT   
   Responses 5 39:45 
      
Misc 74 438:16 
   
Total Activities and 
Personnel Hours 

210 1471:23 

 
 
  



2022 Highlights: 
- New apparatus building construction ALMOST complete.  Have moved rigs 

& equipment into new building, started reconfiguring old building. 

- Added 3 firefighters (Zach Sullivan, new, plus Dwight Stewart & Tom 
Dinsmore, returning). Martijn Schipper resigned due to relocation. 

- Purchased new-to-us water truck 

- 3 Firefighters (E. Burch, M. Davis, C. Fall) obtained S-130 Wildland 
Firefighter Certification 

- Participated in community events, including Pancake Breakfasts, Lions 
BBQ, Trinity Center School Fall Carnival, and Halloween 

- FEAT added 3 new members (JC Harrell, J. Meuser, and L. Davis).  Lynn 
Hartley resigned due to relocation. 

- Hydrant testing was completed thanks to E. Anderson, P. Ausgspurger & D. 
Rusnak) 

- Community support included Title III grant for fuels reduction & Fire Safe 
Home Demonstration Day & booth, helping with broken gate replacement at 
airport, distributing COVID tests, etc 

2023 Goals: 
- Complete construction of apparatus building.   

- Obtain CalOES engine to replace 1123 

- Configure water truck to meet CalFire Type II water tender specifications to 
make it eligible for deployment and reimbursement 

- Run pump tests on 1111 (not possible last year due to low water levels) and 
hose tests in preparation for future ISO review 

- Revise bylaws to create “Reserve Member” to create more opportunities for 
resident or part-time resident assistance to the VFD 

- Continue to apply for grants, with priority to obtain funding for remodeling 
the old building 

- Have the CSD Board enlist a new Chief, since I will be resigning as 
Assistant Chief effective December 31, 2023. 


